GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION

Washington, DC  20405

June 8, 2006
GSA BULLETIN FMR B-13
PERSONAL PROPERTY
TO: Heads of Federal agencies

SUBJECT: Use of Exchange/Sale When Replacing Personal Property
1.  What is the purpose of this bulletin?  This bulletin encourages executive agencies to use the exchange/sale authority whenever possible when replacing personal property.
2.  When does this bulletin expire?  This bulletin remains in effect until cancelled.

3.  What is the background?  40 U.S.C. 503 authorizes executive agencies, when acquiring personal property, to exchange or sell similar items and apply the exchange allowance or proceeds of sale in whole or part payment for the property acquired.  The governmentwide regulations implementing this legislative provision are located at 41 CFR part 102-39.  Less than half of all executive agencies are currently using the exchange/sale authority, and most agencies that are using that authority do so on a limited basis.  It is important that agencies consider using exchange/sale when they are replacing personal property because the exchange allowances and sales proceeds received by the agencies enable them to reduce the cost of the replacement property acquired.
4.  What should I do as a result of this bulletin?  Each executive agency should become familiar with the exchange/sale regulations cited above, and use exchange/sale whenever feasible when replacing personal property.  Properties for which an agency has a continuing need may be eligible for replacement under the exchange/sale authority and should be handled in that manner whenever possible.  Properties that require periodic replacement, such as vehicles, furniture, and IT equipment, are particularly good candidates for exchange/sale.  Also, in exceptional cases properties that are normally prohibited from exchange/sale (e.g., aircraft) can be disposed of in that manner if a deviation is requested from and approved by GSA’s Office of Governmentwide Policy.   

5.  Who should I call for further information?  Rick Bender, Office of Governmentwide Policy, General Services Administration, Washington, DC 20405, telephone 202-501-3448.
/s/
JOHN G. SINDELAR
Acting Associate Administrator

Office of Governmentwide Policy                                            
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